# Zone Township Central School

Principal ~ Mrs. C. Anderson Secretary ~ Mrs. L. Stevens

> Tel: 519-355-3140 Fax: 519-695-2260



October Update 2022

## **Automated Safe Arrival Calls**

Zone School's automated attendance messaging system notifies parents/guardians when your child has been marked absent and the school has not been notified of the reason for the absence. To follow-up, we will contact the parent/guardian phone numbers and email addresses that we have on file and ask that you call the school to confirm the absence and provide the reason. You can help by ensuring that the school has your most updated contact information and by notifying the school office in advance if your child will be late or absent. Please note: To avoid calls and emails regarding attendance, kindly contact that school in advance to let us know your child will be absent. School voicemail messages are checked regularly.

## **Parents and Visitors**

In keeping with LKDSB's Safe Schools Policy, only staff and students are permitted in the school building and in the fenced primary yard and junior/intermediate school yard during regular school hours. Parents and guardians who drop off young children are asked to do so at the gate. All parents, guardians, and visitors to the school and/or school yard must check in at the office to obtain a visitor's pass during regular school hours of 9:00 a.m. – 3:35 p.m.

# **Bus Zone 6 - Inclement Weather**

The Lambton Kent District School Board has administrative procedures in place to assist parents and guardians on mornings when dangerous weather conditions exist. Parents should listen to their local radio station or check the transportation website at <a href="https://www.schoolbusinfo.com">www.schoolbusinfo.com</a> or download the MySBI app by CLASS. If buses are cancelled in the morning due to fog, they <a href="https://will.run">will.</a> run in the afternoon. If buses are cancelled in the morning due to snow and icy road conditions, they <a href="https://will.not">will.not</a> run in the afternoon and parents and guardians must make arrangements for picking up students at the end of the day.

## **Prevalent Medical Conditions**

Does your child have a medical condition of anaphylaxis, asthma, epilepsy/seizure disorder, or diabetes? If so, then your child has a prevalent medical condition that the school must be made aware of and LKDSB requires a plan to be made. All families who indicated that their child has one or more of these conditions have been contacted in person, by phone, or by email. Forms have been sent home with students. If your child has a prevalent medical condition, and you haven't received or returned the form, please contact the school immediately so that a plan is put in place to keep your child safe. If we do not hear back from you, we will assume that your child no longer has the condition, and their name will be removed from our prevalent medical condition list. Your cooperation in helping us keep up to date with the most relevant medical information for your child is important for their safety.

# **Parent Council/School Advisory Council**

Zone's Parent Council met for the first time this year on September 28th.

Co-chairs for the 2022-2023 school year are Niki Mezenberg and Colette Walters. Secretary for the 2022-2023 school year is Mandy Curran.

Our next meeting will be held virtually on November 16<sup>th</sup> at 4:00 p.m. Everyone is invited to attend. Please email <u>Colleen.Anderson@lkdsb.net</u>, contact the school, or let one of our council members know you are interested in attending. An email invitation link will be sent to you for the upcoming meeting.